04.11.2016 Executive Committee Meeting
Call to Order:  Rhonda called the meeting to order at 4:15 pm
Approval of Minutes: Kelly Modlich moved to accept the minutes from March’s meeting.  It was seconded by Fred Noel and approved.
Treasurer’s Report:  David Johnston moved to accept the Treasurer’s Report.  It was seconded by Geoff Mize.  David then discussed a few items on the report.   WEA office phone bill increased significantly because the deal through AT&T had expired.  David called the company to discuss it with them.  A new lower fee was arranged and will be retroactively reimbursed to the WEA.  The motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report passed.
Communications: 
. CIPD Grants:  Grant applications are due to Julie Thompson by Friday May 6th.  This is for any course or workshop that happened between June 1, 2015 and May 31, 2016.  The application is on the WEA website if you need.  It’s not been updated, so keep in mind that the new deadline is Friday May 6th, not what is listed on the website.  

B. Changes to the Incentive Program:  The “Split the Pot” incentive increased from $2,000 to $4,000.  The top 5 point-getters is now for the top 8.  Also, the number of required Exec meetings to attend and 10-min meetings to hold is reduced to 7 instead of 8.  Next year, we will increase the gift cards given at the Exec Meetings.  Either the number of cards will increase or the amount of each card will increase or maybe both.

C. NEA Member Benefits:  Guy Kendall-Freas from NEA was here to discuss some of the benefits associated with being an NEA member.  There is free Life Insurance, just designate a beneficiary either online or with the paper distributed. There is Auto/Home Insurance through California Casualty available. You can receive a $25 gift card just for going online and getting a quote.  The deductible is waived if an accident happens within 500 feet of a worksite.  Long term Care Insurance is also an option.  A discount applies to extended family.  There is a Home Financing program, as well.  They never sell the loan.  Susan McNight is a local associate.  She’s with Wells Fargo and available to answer all your questions.  Through Union Plus, they will help with the mortgage if there is a work stoppage.  NEA has a student loan program.  Rates start at 2.5%.  There is a Travel Program, as well.  You never lose your deposit and can even re-gift it.  There is Pet Insurance available.  There is the NEA Academy.  It is designed for professional development hours.  It’s now available for graduate credit hours, as well.  All coursework is online.  If you leave the profession or retire, your benefit will be non-renewed at the next renewal time, but if you have your mortgage through them, it will not be sold.  If you retire, you must join NEA-Retired to keep all benefits current.  If you are RIFd, you can still pay dues and continue with NEA member benefits.  

Building Reports:
. Elisabeth at McVay:  IS teachers might be put on carts and not have a room.  Check with the Spec Ed supervisor first.  Location of services is on the IEP.  If it states “resource room”, it should be a room.  

B. Bandwidth issue:  The Reading SLO contains STAR data from Battelle.  The blocked bandwidth is impacting the ability to use LEXIA and STAR and to basically to do our jobs.  The Accelerated Reader program is freezing and knocking students off.  The STAR tests must be completed prior to the restoration of blocked streaming ability.  There are some issues with other programs even after the 11:30 time.  

. April 15th is NOT the date SLO information is due.  Assessments can be done AROUND the 15th.  Assessment data done for the SLO is due to the principal by May 1st.  The evaluator has until May 10th to give your Final Summative Rating to you and to the state.  If you have it done before May 1st, by all means get it to them.  These dates are written in the law.  If you don’t have a walk-through and documentation within 3 days of the walk-through, document any time an evaluator doesn’t follow the contract regarding timelines for observations, pre- and post-assessments and walk-throughs. 

C. MOU at Alcott:  An MOU may be requested again for a waiver from contract regarding the 6 on 7 rotation of specials.  All Specialists in the building must first vote to approve it.  Then the staff in the building must vote to approve it with 100% of the staff in agreement.  Then, send it to Rhonda who will then type it up.  At the next Exec Committee meeting all the Fac Reps in attendance will vote on the MOU.  The district is discussing a district-wide 6 on 7 rotation instead of a 5 on 6.  This to help make the curriculum around the district more consistent.  If you share a team of specialists, they ALL need to agree.  If we go to this rotation, the ½ day kindergartners would have a 1 on 7 rotation for 40 min.  

Committee Reports:
. WEA Spring Reception:  Tom Cook distributed information.  The date is WEDNESDAY May, 4th, not the 6th.  Please change the date on the flyers.  We’ll try to get an electronic copy to you ASAP.   Make copies as needed.  This funds our scholarship program.  Each year WEA gives 1 scholarship to one senior at each of the 3 high schools.  Even if members don’t want to attend, they may make a donation to the scholarship fund.  WEA cannot use dues money for the scholarship.  So, only the amount collected from members is used for the scholarship.  The Educator of the Year AND the retirees get 2 tickets each.  You may invite your administration.  You will get the results of the EoY soon, so you’ll know who they are.  There were some issues with a few of the ballots.   If a member wants to sit with a specific building, make sure they give the money to the Fac Reps in THAT building.  There may not be a seat available at the table they’d like to sit at without being on the list for that building.  There is a table for the Friends of Education, as well.  If you’d like them at or near your table, Adam Rex and Allison Maselli can help you make that happen.  SEATING is an important issue.  So, please make sure your lists are as accurate as possible.
B. Officer Elections:  
The results of the elections are as follows:  
Tom Cook remains Vice President and Kelly Modlich is Secretary.  
The Fac Reps At-Large are as follows:
Tami Martine (K-2), Amanda Koenig (3-5), Diana Tisdale (MS), Molly Wassmuth (HS) Jordi Vilanova (Specials) and Mark Brugger (floater).  
Educator of the Year:  In some buildings, the number of ballots cast didn’t match the number of signatures.  Where that made an impact on the outcome, re-voting occurred.  You will have results soon.
Old Business:
. Grievance Update:   Had 2 grievances.  One dealt with Department Facilitator pay.  Because they didn’t officially begin their work at the start of the year, administration reduced the amount of hours for the facilitators, thus effectively reducing their pay by 25%.  However, WEA believes the work was being done during that time, regardless.  You can let the principal know what may not get done because of it.  The second grievance is related to the vacancy at Fouse.  It’s at a level 2 in the process.  Administration doesn’t see it as a vacancy, WEA does.  There was a third violation of the contract, but that was not brought to our attention and we missed the 30 day limit to grieve it. It is VERY IMPORTANT to let Rhonda know IN A TIMELY MANNER ANY time you suspect the contract is not being followed. 
B. Climate Survey Update:  The data has gone to district leadership.  They are looking for red-flag topics.  There is one Board member who would like to see it.  Hopefully, it will help make some changes.  

New Business:  
. Operation Feed:  We’ve been asked to be involved in this local pantry program.  Other districts are also involved.  It is a way to show WEA members in a positive way in the community.  If we each donate even $5, it makes a bigger impact than donating canned goods.   $1 equals 4 meals.  If you can think of an incentive to help get people involved, let leadership know.  Ask members in your building if they have ideas.

B. 2016-2017 Budget.  David talked about next year’s proposed budget.  The President’s Expenses line item 1.21 has increased.  The reason for the increase is that she didn’t submit her mileage for this current year, so it’s put on to next year’s budget.   Other changes included the following:

. 3.40: This was added to help bring in people to conduct Professional Development.

. 3.41:  This was added to help members get to an outside workshop.  If there’s a workshop/conference a member would like to attend, there will be an application process.

. 5.11: This was increased.  We want it to be more active and ongoing such as being involved in the 4th Fridays.  This way during a negotiations year, we’re not scrambling to coordinate efforts to build positive rapport with the community.

No discussion ensued.  Please go back to your building to discuss it.  Then, you’ll vote on it at the next Executive Committee meeting.  Then, immediately following the Exec meeting a general membership meeting will take place.  Encourage building members to come.
Winners of the Drawing:  Molly Wassmuth, Connie Brown and Val Thompson
Motion for adjournment:  Amanda Koenig moves to adjourn the meeting.  It was seconded by Molly Wassmuth.  The motion to adjourn was passed.  The meeting ended at 5:24 pm. 
The next Executive Committee Meeting will be May 9th, 2016
